
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 
 

Public Notice of Public Meeting 
Countryside Genco in Grayslake  

 
 

The Illinois EPA is holding an Public Meeting on: 
 
Tuesday, October 25, 2011  
7:00 pm  
Grayslake Community High School, Auditorium, 400 N. Lake Street in Grayslake 
 
Members of the Illinois EPA and Countryside Genco will be available to give an 
overview and answer questions about the request by Countryside Genco to install new 
turbines at its gas-to-energy facility at the Countryside Landfill.  The public is invited to 
attend.  The public meeting is being held to give the public an opportunity to learn about 
the project. Written public comments are being accepted until November 8, 2011 
 
Countryside Genco has requested a construction permit to install four new turbines at its 
landfill gas to energy facility located at the Countryside Landfill, 31725 N. Route 83 in 
Grayslake.   The four new turbines would replace the six smaller turbines currently in use 
at the facility. 
 
The Illinois EPA is accepting written comments on the draft construction permit after the 
Public Meeting until November 8, 2011.  Requests for information, comments and 
questions should be directed to Brad Frost, Division of Air Pollution Control, Illinois 
Environmental Protection Agency, PO. Box 19506, Springfield, Illinois, 62794-9506, 
phone 217/782-2113, TDD phone number 217/782-9143.  Persons wanting more 
information may obtain copies of the draft permits at 
http://www.epa.gov/reg5oair/permits/ilonline.html or from the contact listed above. 
 

 


